
HALL COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 
CRIME PREVENTION UNIT 

   
CRIME PREVENTION ALERT 

 

   

D ATE:   November 30, 2010 
S UBJECT:  Suspicious Activity 

 
Hall County Sheriff’s Investigators are requesting assistance in identifying a vehicle and an individual involved 
in suspicious activity in the South Hall area. 
 
The incident involved an individual who was seen walking around a residence taking photographs of the 
house. When approached by the home’s occupant, the subject stated that he was “with the bank,” presumably 
as an appraiser or in some similar capacity, but presented no identification or business card. The home’s 
occupant however, knew nothing of this person or of any reason why the bank would send someone to the 
premises taking photos. The individual departed the scene without incident. 
 
SUBJECT DESCRIPTION: 
White male in his early to mid 60’s, approximately 5’ 8”, medium build, short gray hair, green 
eyes, wearing wire-rim glasses.  
 
VEHICLE DESCRIPTION: 
Approximately late 90’s to early 2000’s Toyota Camry or similar passenger car, 4-door, 
silver in color, no window tint. It was reported to have a Hall County tag, but the number is 
not known. 
 
We have had very similar incidents reported in different locations recently, but none have been directly tied to 
burglaries or thefts as of yet. Their purpose may be entirely legitimate, but there are enough suspicious 
circumstances surrounding the incidents that Investigators would like to make positive identification of the 
person(s) involved and attempt to verify their stories. If you are approached by someone that says they are 
acting in this capacity, ask them for identification and a business card. 
 
As always, if you see behavior such as this or any suspicious activity that would give someone a semi-
legitimate reason to be in a neighborhood while allowing them to scout for burglary opportunities, call dispatch 
at 770-536-8812 or 9-1-1 so a Deputy can respond and investigate. 
 
***PLEASE TRY TO GET A COMPLETE AND ACCURATE DESCRIPTION IF POSSIBLE, AS LONG AS IT 
DOES NOT PUT YOU IN HARMS WAY.*** 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact: 
 
Sergeant Stephen Wilbanks 
Crime Prevention Officer 
Hall County Sheriff’s Office 
610 Main St. SW 
Gainesville, GA 30501 
770-533-7674 
swilbanks@hallcounty.org 
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